Pillsbury Lake Village District
Webster, New Hampshire 03303

PLVD Working Session
Wednesday Nov. 3rd, 2021

Present: Commissioner Robinson, Commissioner Goodwin, Commissioner Marks, Clerk Heather Doherty, Treasurer Brandon Doherty. 
[bookmark: _Hlk85278403]Attendees: Hanah & Bret Dunbar, Mary Lou & John DiAngelis, Donna & Peter Kenney,
Commissioner Robinson called the meeting to order at 6:30pm, Commissioner Goodwin seconded. Roll call was taken and all board members were present. Treasurer Doherty opened the floor to any questions in regards to the water rate change as the meeting was a working session and time was limited. Attendees Mary Lou & John DiAngelis, along with Donna & Peter Kenney addressed their questions and concerns about the change. The Commissioners explained the lengthy processes it took to pick the best option for everyone in the district and how the board needs to plan for the future of the district, as it’s seeing less revenue since people have come off the system and continue to come off. The board also explain that they’ve encouraged water users to join the board when there was a commissioners spot open, to which Hanah Dunbar confirmed. Donna Kenney produced the minutes the Bond Hearing dated 2-11-2020 at which Commissioner Scott stated that any homes that are one the system at the date we apply for the loan will be considered water customers. Commissioner Robinson and Treasurer Doherty pointed out that it was “talked about”, not actually voted on. Donna Kenney said it makes no sense that homes coming off the well after we applied for the loan would not be responsible for the bond payment. Treasurer Doherty went on to talk about how much the board has been able to save the district over the past almost two years. He then went on to address Mary Lou & John DiAngelis’s questions they sent via email. Hanah Dunbar told the board that they would be coming off the system in December, as they’re getting a well put in. She went on the ask if they’re still responsible for paying back on the Concord Drive project. Commissioner Robinson stated that they’re not responsible once off the system. Donna Kenney asked if Pillsbury Lake Village District Clubhouse would be receiving a water bill, Commissioner Robinson stated they included the clubhouse with the 60+ homes. 
The board went into a private meeting at 7:13pm to meet with Aquamen to talk about renewing their contract with PLVD. It was decided that the board would move forward with process. The board also worked on the 2022 budget. 
Commissioner Robinson closed the meeting at 8:17pm.
Respectfully submitted, 
Clerk Heather Doherty

